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December 4, 2013
Minutes

Present: Doug Huff, Richard Hughey, Gary Schmidt, Emily Gorlewski, Samira Risheg, Miriam Brabham, Minsun Doh, Davison Bideshi, Samit Chakravorti, Bhavneet Walia

 
(1) Approval of minutes from November 6th meeting. 
Minutes passed – Samit moves and Gary seconds, everyone present votes in favor
(2) Discussion about change in FLGI requirement.

The executive committee asked for two pieces information: 
First, from the registrar's office: Number of students who have used high school foreign language courses to get credit at WIU. 

The number of new Fall 2013 students for whom the FLGI requirement was met/waived through 3 years of high school foreign language (in the same language): 232 students with a Fall 2013 matriculation date met the FLGI requirement through their high school foreign language coursework. There were 1652 first-time freshmen admitted in Fall 2013 and 145 new transfers who were classified as freshmen, so this means approximately 13% of the incoming Fall 2013 class met FLGI through their high school work. Additional details regarding the other options for completing FLGI are a bit more complex to gather and will require that we get AIMS involved. 

There was discussion about this data, and Samit mentioned that we should find out how many of the people who meet FL based on high school FL also take a GI course. This might help to show that not being able to fulfill the requirement with high school course work should not deter students from enrolling at WIU. Bhavneet will communicate this to the Executive Committee.

Second, from our council regarding the policy used by other public Illinois schools for foreign language requirement. The Executive Committee specifically wants to see how peer institutions handle/accept high school foreign language that comes in when students matriculate and whether it can be used to meet a university's foreign language or FLGI requirement. 

There was discussion about this information, which Gary has been collecting. Emily and Bhavneet, who were at the Executive Committee meeting, explained that the Executive Committee wanted the data from our peer institutions as well as from the other IL state institutions. Gary will collect the rest, with possible help from Emily over the break if necessary.

Proposal can only be added to senate agenda if the executive council approves it. It was not approved in the last meeting. I am sure that if it gets approved next time than we can make our case in front of the senate. Next executive council meeting is in end of January.
(3) Update on the Executive Committee meeting on Nov. 12 regarding short-term study abroad GI courses. 
The issue with these is that they should not have to come back to CIE if they are approved one time, and then offered again to the same location, with the same faculty leader, same syllabus, etc. Only if something changes should they have to be approved again. This will go before Faculty Senate in their next meeting.

Samit moves to adjourn, Richard seconds, all vote to adjourn.

